MINUTES OF MEETING WITH PATIENT FORUM
DISCUSSED OUTCOMES FROM PATIENTS SURVEY 2013/14
Tuesday 11th March 2014
STAFF PRESENT: Dr E Moore, Karen Crook (PM), Pauline Emmerson (PN), Kay Power (PN)       PATIENTS PRESENT: Mr E Hogg, Mrs S Parkes, Mr N Thompson, Mrs C Ferguson & 
                                   Mrs S Crosby 
Apologies:  Mr SB Elliott
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	We required a minimum of 25 replies to every 1000 patients registered at the practice.  This meant we had to have at least 250 replies.  The amount of replies we received was 259.

The surveys were circulated by:

· The receptionist handing them to patients as they booked in and there was a table in the waiting room with extra copies on along with pens to enable patients to complete and hand back to reception.  

· They were randomly included in with letters that were posted out to patients.

· A copy was available on the website for patients to complete – Survey Monkey was used to collate all the information.

Discussions below:

There were a few comments around opening times however the majority of patients (84.56%) felt the times were convenient for them. 

80.86% of patients make their appointments by the telephone 
28.13% came into the practice.

4.69% use the online system.  
There were a lot of comments around the telephone number which was a 0844 number and patients were asking for this to be changed back to a local number.  

The telephone system has now been changed and the number is now a local telephone number. 
60% of patients felt it was Very or Fairly easy to make an appointment. 
We are aware of the problems that we have had this year due to 2 GP’s leaving and 2 GPs reducing their hours. We have recruited new GPs but unfortunately we had to wait for them to complete their notice period which was 6 months. 

Other problems are due to:

· One practice in Darlington closing their list

· A nearby practice reducing their GPs hours which has caused a lot of their patients to register with Carmel.  (We can not refuse but we do try to signpost them to nearer surgeries)
Demand is becoming higher than capacity and we may have to consider closing our list in the future if our list size continues to increase.

The majority of patients were able to obtain an appointment within a reasonable time although some patients made comments stating time did not suit, or did not get clinician of their choice.  
We understand that patients do like to see the same GP where possible but unfortunately if the GP has reduced his/her hours than they can not offer the same amount of appointments as previously.  
EH commented that if patients were ill then they should be prepared to see any GP at the time given.

Comments around not being able to get appointments in advance.
We do offer appointments in advance, follow up appointments & same day appointments but due to demand these appointments are used quite quickly.  
Comments around out of hours.

We do have extended hours which we try to keep for working people but we can not refuse if a patient asks for these times even if we are aware they don’t work. This is due to patient choice.

Weekend working.

PE commented on the pilot that was done a few years ago and the response was not very good. 
This may be available in the future but other resources must also be in place such as pathology lab being open so tests can be done etc.  
96.9% find the access into the surgery building is very easy or fairly easy.  We did have a few comments around the car park but unfortunately we have no more extra land to extend onto.
KP also mentioned that the car park was being used by parents dropping their children off to get on the school bus, this will cause problems at peak time and should not be used for this purpose.
Comments on doors.

We are aware the doors are heavy but this is due to them being  heavy duty fire doors.  We have priced automatic doors but these are extremely expensive and not always reliable.  We do have a bell at the front door if assistance is required.

Majority of patients felt the surgery was clean. Only two patients commented that it was not.  The comments received were around decoration being a bit tired, light bulbs needing replacing and seating being a problem for elderly patients. 
We agreed a few more chairs that are slightly higher then the fitted furniture are required.  The covering on the chairs is heavy duty fabric and they are cleaned regularly. 
Majority of patients felt the reception staff are helpful.  Only 10 patients commented that they were not helpful and we are aware this is due to lack of appointments at the moment.
We did receive some complimentary comments stating staff extremely helpful, efficient and friendly.
The average length of time patients had to wait to be seen is 5-15 minutes.  Only 11 patients commented that they had to wait over 30 minutes.
40.79% of patients stated that they had been given an explanation of why there was a delay in being seen. However, 107 patients did not answer this question. 
On most days we do have 7-8 clinics running at the same time so receptionist is not always aware of a delay unless informed by the clinician/patient.  We do have notices asking patients if they have waited a length of time to ask at reception, this will then alert the receptionist that there is a problem.
66.41% felt they did not have to wait long, 21.24% felt they had to wait a bit too long and only 3.86% felt they had to wait far too long.
Most patients understood that this can sometimes be expected.
Patients were asked about the quality of the time spent and information given by the clinician they saw. Majority of patients felt this was very good/good.  Less then 3% said poor.

It is difficult to meet expectations due to the limitations we have to work with.  The patients in the forum felt overall that this was a very good achievement.  
We asked how many patients used the Practice Website, 71.2% didn’t use the website at the moment. However we do know that this is used by a lot of our patients to order prescriptions and the feedback from those that use it is very good.
We asked how many patients book their GP appointment by the internet.   This is a new service brought in after the response from last year’s survey, it has only been in place a few months so we were not surprised that only 11.20% use it at the moment.  
We asked how many patients use the self check in screen. 89.2% of patients do use this.  Some patients prefer to speak to a receptionist. A couple of patients commented that it was not working, we would like to encourage patients to inform the receptionist if the screen is not working so we can fix the problem.

We asked if patients were aware of something beneficial that other practices were doing that we were not.

Mixed comments around local telephone number, screening, choose and book referrals, the majority of suggestions we do already have in place so please ask the receptionist. 

Comments around appointments already discussed.
Further information from the survey was:

· 50.2% of females completed the survey and 41.04% of men.

· The average age was between 55-74 years – we feel this is due to the fact that statistically we have a higher number of elderly patients registered with us against other practices in Darlington.

· 96.4% ethnicity was White British/English

· 72.91% of patients have been registered for over 10 years.

We have had a difficult year due to changing of clinical staff and increase of patients. The general opinion by the Patient Forum Group was that the results from the Patient’s Survey completed in 2013/14 are very good.
The practice would like to thank all the patients who completed the questionnaire and thank the Patient Forum Group for giving their time to come and discuss the outcomes from the survey.  




